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Greetings Brethren, 

 

Fall has arrived but the weather has been very mild.  That makes it possible 

to get all the last minute jobs finished outside before the weather the 

weather changes to cold. 

 

On Tuesday, September 23rd, we had a nice 50 year presentation for 

Brother Richard Weisner. Since he was unable to come to the Lodge, we 

went to Whispering Pines where he resides. Hi wife and son were there with 

other brethren and members of Eastern Star making it a room full of guests. 

 

At our last stated meeting, Brother Bob Samuelson was presented with a 

certificate for 50 years in Masonry at the Lodge making it a special time for 

him and his family. Easter Star was also present, but his wife was unable to 

attend. 

 

Please keep in mind the meal before the meeting. It is a great time for fel-

lowship and meeting old and new friends.  Bring a guest with you. I know 

they will have a great time. 

 

Fraternally Yours, 

John Sullivan    Master HSB#174   
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Meetings First and Third Thursdays of Each Month, 7:30 P.M. 

Honor Chapter No. 1, O.E.S. 
Sturgeon Bay, Wisconsin 54235 

             

          October 2014  

 

Greetings from Honor Chapter, 

 

Our first meeting was a busy one with the budget, installation of two officers and 

yearly reports, but we still managed to have fun. 

 

We had five members of Honor Chapter visit Martha Washington Chapter in Green 
bay on Monday the 8th for their official visit. Connie and Alice were pro-tems for them 
and we “recaptured” our moose. Come to our meeting to see our special moose for 
the year. (If it doesn’t get captured by another chapter.) 

 

Our School of instruction with sister Kay Smith went very well. She was very helpful 
in her teaching and it’s looking good for the official visit on October 2.  Please try to 
attend our official visit.    We will be having a nice plated meal at 6:00 p.m.  With the 
meeting to start at 7:30.  Give Bonnie Kohn a call or e-mail if you are coming t the 
meal., so we will know how many to prepare for.  Her number is 920-746-9362 or 

blkohn33@gmail.com  

 

Also, if you bring a buck or two (buck….moose….get it?) along, you will be able to buy 
some moose bucks or fair dollars from Linda Christ, our Grand Esther.  The money is 
supporting American Diabetes Association Research Foundation and Masonic Medical 
Research Laboratory.  We have tow buckets to fill with bucks and pennies.  They will 

be turned in to Grand Chapter in May. 

 

Dates to remember: 

October 2, Honor Chapter Official Visit with Grand Esther 

October 18 Party for 3 Grand Representatives at Dousman. RSVP by Oct 14 

October 19 Grand Rep Bro. Ralph Papesh party at 1:00 p.m. a@ Marinette RSVP by Oct 13 

November 6 Honor Chapter stated meeting. 

Page 3 



 

 

Page 4 

Meetings First and Third Thursdays of Each Month, 7:30 P.M. 

Honor Chapter No. 1, O.E.S. 
 

Sturgeon Bay, Wisconsin 54235 

 

Continued from page 3 

 

 

 

 If you have a program or presentation that would be appropriate for our 

meetings, please contract Ross or Mariellen.  We are looking for interesting/

entertaining programs for the year.  Also, there are refreshments committee oppor-

tunities available.  If you have any desire to provide a snack after any of our meetings, 

please contact Mariellen to volunteer (920-743-7387). 

 

 Please consider calling your OES neighbor to hitch a ride to our meetings and 

events.  We can’t pick you up if we don’t know you are wanting to come.  You all 
missed a good joke last meeting, but I know there are lots more where that came 

from.  Come join us and have some fun with your sisters and brother. 

 

 I would like to say thank you to all the people that helped make our official 

visit a great night.  From the temple room and dining room set up, to the wonderful 

meal served by Ed and Julie Haen, and all the memory work, the evening was a true 

success.  Thank you sisters and brothers. 

 

Star Love , Sister Mariellen Haen, Worthy Matron and Ross Chapman, Worth  Pa-

tron 
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Secretary/Treasurer Henry S. Baird #174 Thomas S. Pinney, Jr. Contacts; ph.920.493.3727 or 

email tompinney@charter.net            9/22/14 

 

The repairs to the front steps are complete. Thank you to trustee Br. Ed Klein for spear-

heading this repair. The OES has agreed to pay for ½ the repair. We appreciate their help. 

 

By the time you receive this NL we will have presented PM Richard Wiesner and PM Rob-
ert Samuelson with their 50 year Certificates, Pins, and Cards. Details will follow in the next 

NL. 

 

By the time you receive this NL the 2014 Magic Show will have taken place. Details will 

follow in the next NL. 

 

We have already begun to plan for the 2015 Steamboat Dinner on March 14th. We are in-
vestigating ways to market the dinner to younger families by using their forms of communi-

cation. We will keep you posted. 

 

We will be mailing the 2015 dues notices at the end of the month or early October. Five 

brothers has still not paid their 2014 dues. 

 

Other COMING EVENTS:  

October 9, 2014 (Thursday) Stated meeting supper at 5:30p followed by meeting at 

6:30p 

October 18, 2014 (Saturday) District 4 Fall Meeting 8A Marinette Lodge 

October 23, 2014 (Thursday) Stated meeting supper at 5:30p followed by meeting at 

6:30p  

October 30, 2014 (Thursday) 4p Quarterly Officers Planning Meeting at the lodge. 

 November 13, 2014 (Thursday) 6:30p Election of officers for 2015. 

 

 

   

mailto:tompinney@charter.net


 

 

Page 6 

 

Greetings to all, 

 

  I had written a different article, but decided to change it . As you probably al-

ready realize, this newsletter is a bit late.  My apologies as I work out computer issues.  

I have been trying to get things in order with the new hard drive, but have not worked 

out all of the missing programs.  After three computers and two different publisher 

programs, we have finally arrived. November’s newsletter will be finished in a more 
timely manner, I promise you that. 

 

 It is always a special occasion to celebrate longevity with members of our Lodge.  

In September, we not only celebrated one 50 year member, but two.  First to Brother 

Richard Wiesner. I was happy to be in attendance and to see a smile on his face during 

the presentation was something that made me proud to be a Mason. At our stated 

meeting on September 25, Brother Bob Samuelson also received his 50 year certificate. 

I had the privilege to escort him to the East.  Shortly after I had been raised a Master 

Mason, Brother Samuelson was in attendance in Lodge and shared some advise with us.   

I just wanted to thank him again for those words of wisdom and encouragement that 

inspired me to get involved more and will not forget them any time soon.  Thanks to 

both of these brothers for setting great examples for me and for other members of 

Henry S. Baird. 

 

  The Magic show was a success, There was over 100 people in attendance for 

the performance.  It was a totally new magician with new magic tricks.  If you get a 

chance next year, grab your kids, grand kids, nieces nephews, and come on down and 

fill the seats. Your missing out on a great family night of entertainment. 

  

  

  

  

EDITOR’S 
EPISTLE                            
                                                                                                

By  Mark Fischer 
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As you all well know we have we have meals before the meetings.  The cooks have re-
quested menu ideas.  They are open to just about anything, so give a call, or when at 

Lodge, drop a note in the basket and they will try to accommodate.   

 

Here are the menus for October:  

 

October 9th:  Country Style Ribs, Fried Potatoes, Rutabagas, Pie???? 

 

October 23rd Chinese  turkey stir fry, rice, hard noodles, garden salad,  & dessert. 

 

As always, cost of the meal is $7.00.  Fellowship is free.  If you need a ride, I would be 
more than happy to get you there and back to your home.  Come join us at lodge for the 
meeting before the meeting as well as the stated meeting.  We would love to see you 

there. 

 

Just a note, I will be at the lodge once a month going over parts of the various degrees 
and lectures as I need the practice. If anyone would like to join me and learn new parts or 
brush up on old ones, I will be there at on Tuesday October 21st at 10:00 am.  November 
and December dates and times will be printed in the upcoming newsletter.  If this time 
doesn’t work out for you, please feel free to call me at 495-9032 and we might be able to 

set up a different time and date.  I am here to help.   

 

It’s great to see you all in lodge and hope to see more of you. 

 

-Mark 

EDITOR’S 
EPISTLE                            
                                                                                                

By  Mark Fischer 



 

 

Moving? 

Send us your change of address with the current 

mail label to: 

Henry S. Baird Lodge #174 F & AM 

P. O. Box 86 

Sturgeon Bay. WI 54235-0086 

 

Address service requested 

 

POSTMASTER 

DATED MATERIAL 


